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Ovens and Murray Advertiser 30th August, 1982.

Mrs Lucy Grace Coghill.

The death occurred of the late Mrs Lucy Grace Coghill, who died on 25th
August 1982 at the age of 98 at Castlemaine. The late Mrs Coghill and her
husband John Coghill came to reside at Stanley with their young gamily some
90 years ago. Mr Coghill was force to retire from the Post Master General's
Department because of ill health and on moving to Stanley acquired an
orchard. Mr. Coghill died in 1921, and his son Allan died the same year.
Left with a young daughter to rear and educate, Mrs. Coghill faced the task
of running the property. Her daughter Wilhelmina chose the career of School
Teaching. With faith in God Mrs. Coghill lived a wonderful Christian way of
life, and surely the great crosses and burdens of life that came her way she
overcame and was an example to us all. For many years Mrs. Coghill cared for
her invalid mother, the late Mrs. Whitlock who lived into her 90s, and later
she also cared for her sister Mrs. Ellen Coad during her illness. Mrs.
Coghill worked the orchard with hired assistance, and on many occasions she
spent long periods assisting with the tasks of the orchard. Mrs. Coghill was
one of the most respected citizens that Stanley has been fortunate in having
reside in the district and she was held in great esteem by her many friends.
She was a fine Christian lady and during her association with Stanley was a
life long member of the Methodist Church and an active member of the Ladies

Guild. She also supported and worked for the betterment of the community. X4225/2
Some twenty years ago she retired to live with her daughter in Albury. About
two years ago her daughter Wilhelmina died and Mrs. Coghill went to live in
Castlemaine She passed away peacefully in her sleep and her funeral took



place at the Stanley Cemetery on Monday 30th August, 1982.
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